BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF OAKFIELD

OAKFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Monday—January 13, 2014
 

 

· Meeting called to order by President Kottke at 5:30 p.m.

· Roll call 

· Members: P. Kottke, B. Panzer, E. Kraft, J. Nyhuis,  M. Murphy-Steinke, P. Dercks – Absent: A Patterson
· Staff:  S. Green, B. Doyle, J. Hungerford, S. O’Malley, M. Liebelt, D. Tackett
· Others:  B. Deer, L. Sheahan, S. Laning, A. Kamenski, S. Liebelt, K. Laabs, T. Lamonska, T. Marcoe, S. Joas

· Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to accept the November 20, 2013 and the December 16, 2013 board meeting minutes.    Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the warrants through January 13, 2014. Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Public Input – none.
· Mr. Panzer, seconded by President Kottke moved to approve the extra-curricular stipends as presented, except to increase the yearbook stipend from $300 to $500.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

· Administrator Green reviewed with the Board the 2012-2013 financial audit from Huberty & Associates, S.C.  Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to accept the 2012-2013 financial audit as presented.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· President Kottke shared with the Board that the lawn mowing contract is up for bid.  Following board discussion, Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, approved to move forward with posting the lawn mowing bid.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· New Childcare employees:  Jean Schneider, Krista Marcoe, Mikayla Salzman, & Nicole Casey.  President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to accept the new childcare hires as presented.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

· President Kottke and Mr. Nyhuis, School District of Oakfield WASB Delegate, reviewed the 2014 WASB Resolutions that will be voted on at the 2014 State Education Convention
· Administrator Green talked about the upcoming Referendum Informational Meeting discussing school finance, school funding and the district budget on Monday, February 3, 2014 at 6:00 at the Oakfield Elementary School Gym.  Debby Schufletowski, from Robert R. Baird will be there to present this information
· Administrator Green also shared with the Board a Thank You from Gary Collien, Village of Oakfield President, for our districts attendance at the Village Board Meeting and that their Board is 100% in support of the referendum.

· Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the resolution authorizing the school district budget to exceed revenue limit for six years for non-recurring purposes.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to approve the resolution providing for a referendum election on the question of the approval of a resolution authorizing the school district budget to exceed revenue limit for six years for non-recurring purposes.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

· Principal Witt shared Mr. Liebelt’s Student Representative Report.  They are looking to organize a trap/skeet shooting team, finals are next week and the Girls Basketball Team won the holiday tournament in North Fond du Lac.
· Principal Witt shared with the Board a $400 check that he received from Anita’s Log Cabin as a donation from a holiday fundraiser they ran.  This will go towards the Literacy Program to enhance our reading program.  The MS/HS have currently checked out 1008 books where last year the total was 580 so this shows the interest for reading is up and growing.  National Honor Society just inducted six more student and we also received a medallion in recognition from Youth Global Leaders of the United States, recognized as a small rural school putting out global leaders at all college levels.  They have a way to tracking these students so it shows that students leaving here are doing great things.
· Principal Doyle shared the elementary school is working on maps testing this week and at the Wall of Fame assembly they kicked off the new program where the staff and students need to read 2014 hours and they will earn an adult and child ticket to tour Lambeau Field. Nicole Loehr from CESA 6 is contracted once a month for staff development to build our reading and writing program, and Principal Doyle is also working on setting up a spring music concert.  In the childcare center they are working on hiring a Childcare Director.
· Administrator Green shared the two school board candidates for the April 1st ballot are Paul Dercks and Tanya Marcoe.  She also shared two articles Rural schools panel pleased, shocked, and Legislature considers retention bonuses for rural teachers. 
· President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to adjourn at 6:18 p.m.to executive session under Wis SS 19.85 (1)(b) & (c) concerning the employment/resignation of a professional staff member.  Motion by roll call vote: Kottke, Panzer, Kraft, Dercks, Nyhuis, Murphy-Steinke, Absent: Patterson 
· Reconvene into open session at 6:30 p.m.  Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to accept the resignation of Scott Mielke.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· OAKS COMMUNITY CHAT – The Community Chat discussed referendum questions.  There will be phone calls starting Monday, January 22, 2014 informing the community of the upcoming referendum and the information meeting on Monday, February, 3, 2014 with Debby Schufletowski from Robert W. Baird, discussing school finance.  The important point we need to make is that our current referendum will be done this year and this referendum is to replace the $700,000, not an additional $1,000,000.  
· President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to adjourn at 7:16. Motion carried: 6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

Respectfully submitted by:

Jackie Hungerford, School Board Secretary

